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  August 16, 2017, General Membership Meeting Minutes

Chair Lincoln Grahlfs opened the meeting at 6:00 PM, and asked for any adjustments of the agenda.  Hearing none, the meeting proceeded with Larry Orr Reading the VFP Statement of Purpose. Other members attending included Joan Kemble, David Giffey, Paul McMahon, Randy Converse, Tom Glassel, John Fournelle, and Steve Books. The VFP "hat" was passed. The July meeting minutes were reviewed, and then approved.
Treasurers Report - Paul reported a somewhat quiet month of July. Donations for the June Fundraiser are slow coming in. However, revenue was $ 827.55 for July.  The bi-yearly payment to WNPJ is still in the fund balance, and waiting for a statement fromWNPJ.  The Mc-Limans Art Scholarship Funds are still in VFP care, and Paul is notifying Eva about a possible transfer of the funds to her guardianship for a project in Milwaukee area where Eva now lives. Paul circulated his detailed Income Statement that also earmarked the $ 238.00 donation from Madison Area Peace Coalition. With pending expenditures the balance is around $ 2,800.00. 
Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting - David and others reported a good event at the Highground near Neillsville, WI. David's project of his paintings being displayed at the Learning Center thru August was featured in the July issue of the The Highground Newsletter. David reported a long history of designing the Dove Mound Bird of Peace at the location, and then having it dedicated to MIA-POW. There is a new director at the Highground now, and that could also mean a different direction of activities.  A possible new T-shirt design of the Peace Dove Mound for sale at the gift shop, along with the sales of Long Shadows publication was discussed. 
Scholarship - in Treasurer's report regarding the Art Scholarship
Website/Outreach - Larry Reported that Monday noon vigils at the corner of Martin Luther King Jr.  Boulevard and Doty St.  are still being held, and active. Tom reported on a possible way to have VFP related yard signs to made. No action on the idea for now. The expense will be researched.

New Business

Promoting VFP Chapter 25 Locally, Adam Schesch talk - discussion about how to do it. John will continue to contact Adam about promoting a peace movement again. The talk could be at the Labor Temple in November, and we would work with other peace organizations. A motion was made and 2nded to have John continue to investigate the possible event, and ask Adam to overview his Five Alarm Fire talk at a future VFP meeting limited to 15 minutes at the September 20th meeting.  The motion passed. 
Armistice Day - Steve will investigate events that are scheduled for Nov. 11th.

Other Business - Lincoln reported Sen. Tammy Baldwin voted for the Senate Bill 283, Atomic Veterans Parity Act. 

Announcements

A list of future meetings was read.
Joan reported a picture in the New York Times that featured a picture of Wisconsin Activities that included Lars Prip at a legislative committee meeting regarding Fox Conn. She also recommends Democracy Now reports of recent events.

Paul noted a preview showing of Ken Burns PBS Special - Vietnam War at Monona Terrace, 7:00 PM, on Wed. August 30, 2017. A veteran's panel follows the preview.

Adjournment - The meeting adjourned at 7:05 PM.

Minutes by Books

